

Town of Freetoum

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Minutes of November 14, 1995

A meeting of the Board of Cemetery Commissioners for the Town of Freetown was held at 7:00p.m. on November 14, 1995 at 15 Chace Road in East Freetown. Present were Harris Chace, Ralph Gurney and Harriett Parker. Observers were Mrs. Eleanor Chace and Cris Parker.

The minutes of the September meeting were read and approved.

Each member of the committee updated the others on our activities on cemetery business since our last meetings.

We had all signed bills that had come in and they had been forwarded to the Town Accountant. 1. The Rounsevell Cemetery bill for 1995 season from P.C. and paid to Robert Rounsevell. 2. Bills from Michael Westgate for one year at Morton – 1995 P.C. and the season for town cemetery in East Freetown.

My activities are noted in this book on preceding pages.

Harris and Ralph have been in the cemetery, put up markers for road and lot sales and chosen a section on the North side of the cemetery – west end – near Rte 24. Working with Marc St. Laurent they indicated a 200' swath to be cleared. I did not note the length. Get it. 100X200'

When the land is cleared and stumped and rough graded, David Cass, who surveys for the town, has agreed to go in and lay it out. We talked about lot signs and numbers. This needs more thought, but we have time.

I must get David Cass to finish Sec. 14 and Leonard Pittsley, and vacant land south of Sec. 22, which is filling up.

Marc will also clear to fence so that we can improve roads in the spring.

Mrs. Parker will write the report for the Town Report – Due December 4th

Linda Lynn.

Next meeting will be on January 9, 1996 at 7:00p.m. here.

Respectifully submitted,

Harriett C. Parker, Clerk